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Submission on Gas Industry Co’s FY26 Work Programme and Levy 
 
1. Bluecurrent welcomes the Gas Industry Company’s (Gas Industry Co) consultation on its proposed 

FY2026 Work Programme and Levy. We appreciate Gas Industry Co’s engagement with stakeholders on 
its proposed initiatives through the Co-Regulatory Forum held online on 28 November 2024. 
 

2. As a metering service provider, Bluecurrent is highly cognisant of the important role that advanced gas 
meters play in ensuring an orderly transition of the gas sector. Data generated by advanced gas meters 
improves market efficiency and transparency, providing end consumers greater control over their 
energy costs and helping ensure energy affordability. It also helps facilitate the emergence of markets 
for renewable gases, enabling investors, market participants, and consumers to make better informed 
decisions as they navigate the energy transition. As such, advanced gas metering is an important 
component of any gas transition strategy or plan.  

  
3. Bluecurrent broadly supports the proposed actions in Gas Industry Co’s Work Programme for FY2025-

2026 (“FY26”). We particularly support market-led activities where advanced gas metering can help 
Gas Industry Co deliver its strategic objectives. These include the introduction of changes to gas 
governance arrangements, including the proposed updates to the Gas Downstream Reconciliation Rules 
that would facilitate the introduction of advanced gas metering infrastructure and other improvements 
to gas market processes. We therefore encourage Gas Industry Co to accord high priority to these 
proposed actions so they can proceed to implementation stage. 
 

4. We set out our responses to the consultation questions using the submission form provided for this 
consultation (attached).  
 

5. We would be happy to further discuss this submission, or share our progress and experience in 
deploying advanced gas meters in New Zealand, with Gas Industry Co. Please contact Luz Rose  
(Senior Regulatory and Policy Partner) at Luz.Rose@bluecurrent.co.nz. 
 

6. We also look forward to the timely publication of Gas Industry Co’s briefing and related documents for 
the new Energy Minister, Hon Simon Watts.  
 

7. No part of this submission is confidential, and we are happy for Gas Industry Co to publish it in its 
entirety.  
 

 

Yours sincerely 

 
Neil Williams 
Chief Executive 














